
WOORE UNITED CHARITIES 
(Charity number 243176) 

 

Report to the Annual Parish Meeting 

11th April 2022 
 

Woore United Charities held two meetings during the past year:- 
AGM – 15th November 2021 

Present :- 

Shirley Rowley, Trustee, St Leonard’s Church PCC representative. 

Michael Cowey, Woore PC, representing Mr G Deaville Woore PC 

John Parkes, Clerk to WUC 

The Clerk outlined the major developments since the last AGM, held remotely in November 2020, namely:- 

Rev Don Alcock, Trustee and Vicar retired in January 2021  

Charles Hoy, Trustee and Chair sadly died in November 2021. 

Althea Alison, Trustee and Woore PC resigned in 2021 

The Charity Trust Deed allows for five Trustees:- 

The Vicar – currently vacant 

Two representatives from St Leonards Church PCC – currently Shirley Rowley, the other position being 

vacant 

Two representatives from Woore PC – currently Cllr Jilly Higgin and Cllr G Daville. 

It was agreed that Cllr Jilly Higgin would be one of the PCC representative and Cllrs M Cowey and             

C Daville would represent the Parish Council. 

Three  payments of £50 each were made to local pensioners and £50 each to Woore School and the Market 

Drayton Food Bank.  

It was greed to meet again early in 2022. 

 

MEETING:- 16th March 2022 

Present :- 

Shirley Rowley, Trustee, St Leonard’s Church PCC representative. 

Michael Cowey, Trustee, Woore PC, representative.  

George Daville, Trustee, Woore PC, representative. 

Revd. Jane Morris, Trustee, Interim Minister, St Leonard’s Church. 

John Parkes, Clerk to WUC 

APOLOGIES :-Jilly Higgin, St Leonard’s Church PCC representative. 

The Clerk welcomed new Trustees, Cllr George Daville and Revd. Jane Morris to the meeting and briefly 

outlined the history and background of the Charity.  

ELECTION OF CHAIR 

Shirley Rowley proposed that Michael Cowey be elected as Chair of Woore United Charities, seconded by 

Jane Morris, all in favour Michael Cowey was elected Chair of the Charity. 

 

Summary of Income and Expenditure for the financial year 1/4/21 to 31/3/22. 

Income:   £1,120   Expenditure:  £400 

Bank balances 31/3/22  £8,062 

 

The most recent balance sheet is available for inspection and further information can be obtained from the 

Clerk to W.U.C – Mr John Parkes – as well as on line at the Charity Commissioners. 

 

Cllr M Cowey 

Chairman:  

Woore United Charities: April 2022 


